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ASH TOWNSHIP
   BOARD MEETING MINUTES

            September 19, 2018
6:30 p.m.
The Ash Township Regular Board meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Supervisor Carmack.
Members present: Supervisor – Robin Carmack, Treasurer – Rob Schock, Clerk – Michele Geiermann, Trustee – Adam Grabetz and Trustee – Jim Booth.
Absent: None.
Others present: William Godfroy - Township Attorney, Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, Jim Hollandsworth – Township Engineer and 4 citizens. 
Motion #3134 Agenda Approval.
Motion by Booth supported by Geiermann to approve the agenda as presented.   

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.

Motion #3135 Meeting Minute’s Approval.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Booth to approve the Proposed Regular Meeting Minutes of 
8-15-18, Proposed Planning Commission Meeting Minutes of 6-19-18 and Proposed ZBA Meeting Minutes of 12-5-17.        Voice vote taken.         Motion carried.
Motion #3136 Approval of Bills.
Motion by Booth supported by Shock to approve bills #1-106 in the amount of  

$308,663.34, from General Ledger Funds, Building Funds, Water Funds, Sewer Funds.          Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 
Old Business
Lakewood Machine Products Update.

Attorney Godfroy gave a quick update on the Lakewood matter. He has been in contact with Lakewood’s attorney and was told that they did not have the application and drawings ready for the September Planning Commission meeting but they do anticipate having a submission ready for the October meeting. 
Water System Update. 

Manager Vaslo briefed the Board on two subjects regarding water. First was the new contract with Great Lakes Water Authority (GLWA). After several months of meeting and discussions with representatives from GLWA the manager presented the Board with a new 4 year Water Service Contract between GLWA and Ash Township. The contact sets new provisions for maximum flow rates, pressure ranges, projected annual volumes and minimum annual volumes. The contract length is now 4 year, a departure from the 2 year contracts the Township has received since the change over to GLWA. There was an increase in the cost from GLWA for the delivery and purchase of potable water in the new contract. After some discussion the following motion was offered:
Motion #3137 To Approve.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Schock to approve the Water Service Contract as presented with Great Lakes Water Authority and to authorize the Supervisor and Clerk to sign on behalf of the Township.           Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Manager Vaslo also brought up the subject of water rates for the Township. He noted that audits showed a deficiency of revenues over expenditures for the last two years in the water department and that an adjustment in water rates would seem necessary. The Board discussed several options settling on a $0.85 per thousand gallons increase for all customers. Bringing the new rate from $4.15 per thousand gallons to $5.00 per thousand gallons. It was also noted that the Township has only razed water rates twice in the last 10 years for a total of $0.35 per thousand gallons. During that same period Detroit/GLWA has increased the Township’s cost for water by nearly $1.35 per thousand gallons. With discussion ending the following motions were offered:
Motion #3138 To Approve.
Motion by Booth supported by Schock to approve a water rate increase for all customers of $0.85 per thousand gallons.         Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Motion #3139 To Approve.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Carmack to have the new water rate take effect at the next available billing cycle.         Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Park & Recreation Plan
Supervisor Carmack asked that the Board address the Plan on their next agenda. 
Swan Creek Culvert at Sweitzer Rd. 
Manager Vaslo presented the Board with a 425 Agreement between the Township, the County Road Commission and the County Drain Commissioner for the replacement of the culvert on Sweitzer Road over the Little Swan Creek Drain. The cost of the project is $143,974.00 and will be financed through the Drain Office for a period of five years. With little discussion the following motion was offered:
Motion #3140 To Approve.
Motion by Schock supported by Geiermann to enter into a 425 Agreement with the Monroe County Road Commission and the Monroe County Drain Commissioner for the replacement of a culvert on Sweitzer Rd over the Little Swan Creek Drain. The project cost is $143,974.00.     Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

New Business
Manager’s Report.

There were no questions or comments from the Board on the mangers report. Several items of note were, or will be, discussed elsewhere on the Board’s agenda.  

Final Payment for Jones Rd Water Main. 
Township Engineer Hollandsworth had submitted a final pay request for the Jones Rd water main project. Salenbien Trucking & Excavating, the contractor on the project, submitted the necessary Performance and Guarantee Bonds and the engineer is recommending a final payment of $69,431.24. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered: 
Motion #3141 To Approve.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Schock to approve the final payment to Salenbien Trucking & Excavating for the Jones Road Water Main Project in an amount not to exceed $69,431.24. 
Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Resolution for Book Run – Eyler School
Supervisor Carmack read aloud the resolution in support of the annual Book Run held at Eyler School. The Book Run support and encourages the summer reading program administered by the school. The resolution asks the MCRC to close Briar Hill Rd during the event to be held on October 31, 2018. The following motion was offered: 

Motion #3142 To Approve.
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann to approve the resolution as read in support of Eyler School’s Book Run 2018.         Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Potential 2019 Road Projects. 
The Township will meet with the MCRC for its annual meeting to discuss potential road projects for next year. Manager Vaslo had submitted several roads for consideration to the Board as part of his managers report. The roads were discussed and the board added two others. The list of roads will be given to the MCRC for estimates. The Board will decide road projects at a future meeting. 

Letter Regarding Assessment of Ag Property. 
Attorney Godfroy briefed the Board on a letter that Supervisor Carmack received from Attorney Eric Chappell on behalf of his client Gary Wilmoth. Mr. Wilmoth has long challenged the current way that agricultural property is being assessed in Monroe County. The letter was to invite all Twonship Supervisors in Monroe County to attend a meeting to discuss the matter. Mr. Wilmoth owns no property in Ash Township and in Attorney Godfroy’s opinion he has no standing in the way the Township assesses property here and recommended that neither the Supervisor nor he should attend. 
Communications/Information.
Township Dump Day is October 20, from 8am to Noon at the Homrich Landfill on Matlin Road. 
With no citizens comments and no further business in front of the board the following motion was offered:

Motion #3143 Meeting Adjourn 
Motion by Grabetz supported by Carmack to adjourn the meeting at 7:08 p.m.

Vote voice taken.        Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michele Geiermann
Ash Township Clerk
